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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 6, 2014
3:00p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Marcella Lowe (Chair), Patti Anania, Keith Johnson, Joe Andrews, Ernest McDuffie, Danny Becton
Also: Laura Stagner-Crites – Housing and Community Development Division, Planning and Development Department; Jeff Clements – City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 3:16 p.m. by Chairwoman Lowe and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.
#740 Information Technology Billing audit
Commissioner Johnson will be prepared to present at the April meeting.

#737 Audit Follow-Up Report – Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund
Staff distributed written responses to the committee’s questions from a previous TRUE Commission received earlier in the day from the Neighborhoods Department. Laura Stagner-Crites explained that the fund was previously managed by the JEDC and later transferred to the Neighborhoods Department in 2007, so she does not have a great deal of information on projects approved before that date, other than those that are currently repaying a loan or mortgage. The 25% cap on City participation in a project and the 10% cap on grants as a percentage of project assistance were enacted in 2007 when the program shifted from JEDC to the Neighborhoods Department.
Chairwoman Lowe questioned why the department’s responses to questions posed in November 2013 were not answered until today, and answered unsatisfactorily, even after the Council Auditor had been asking similar questions since 2009. She is extremely disappointed with the department’s response to date. Ms. Stager-Crites said that the program’s funding has been frozen for new expenditures for a year and a half, including both the remaining portion of the original allocation from the Better Jacksonville Plan and the program income that is paid back into the fund from loan and mortgage repayments. Portions of 7 employees in the Housing and Community Development Division have some role to play in overseeing the use of the fund to a greater or lesser degree. Ms. Stagner-Crites noted that the administrative reorganization approved last month by City Council dismantled the Neighborhoods Department and shifted Housing and Community Development to the Planning Department.
Joe Andrews felt that the NWJEDF needs considerably more scrutiny by someone, whether that be by the TRUE Commission, the Council Auditor’s Office and/or the Office of General Counsel. Ms.Stagner-Crites offered to answer any questions the committee may have, which should be transmitted through staff to the department. 
#741 – Council Auditor’s Annual Report
Ms. Lowe noted that the NWJEDF was cited for incomplete responses in the JEDC audit.

Motion: accept without comment – approved.
#742 – FY13/14 Budget Summary
Ms. Lowe noted that the Planning and Development Department’s concurrency management division increased by two employees while other divisions in the department were losing positions. She is informed that that is because development activity is increasing and more personnel were needed to handle the workload.
Motion: accept without comment – approved
Next meeting – Patti Anania will review #746 – Sheriff’s Investigative Fund.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:03 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted 3.10.14
5:00 p.m.
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